## Town of Westminster Massachusetts 01473 Crocker Pond Recreation Committee

7820 AUG 23 AM 7: 37

May 22, 2023

Members Present: Heather Billings, Christopher Jaggie, Kathleen Brennan, Pat Streeter, Sharon Lewis

Others Present: Jim Walker

## Invoices approved:

- Maki for opening supplies (\$217.41, 5/12/23)
- Sharon Lewis reimbursement for flowers (\$323.78, 5/20/2023)

## **Discussion topics:**

- Discussed beach signage language.
- Kathleen Brennan to coordinate weekly pond sampling the 4 weeks beginning on July 11
- Health Department meeting with Heather Billings at the pond on May 23, 2023 at 7:45 AM for inspection.
- Update Crocker Pond Facebook page with most recent pond water sample PFAS results and update website with revised rule of conduct at the pond.
- Kathleen Brennan to coordinate purchase of staff t-shirts
- Looking at availability to resume yoga sessions at the pond
- Boy Scouts to use pond Friday June 2.
- June 3 Trail Cleanup Day supplies needed to replace missing bridge on River Trail.
- Crocker Pond will open on the weekends beginning May 27 (and will be open on Memorial Day). The pond will be open seven days a week beginning June 26 until Labor Day, September 4. The pond will be closed during the week of September 5 8, and open for the final weekend of the season on September 9 and 10, after which Crocker Pond will be closed for the season.
- United Way Day of Caring at the Pond is planned on September 15.

Next meetings: Tuesday June 6 and June 20 at Crocker Pond

**Minutes Approved:** 

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Jaggie